
THE LEGACY HOUR ON AIR

Monday, March 5 at 3:00pm will see the fi rst “Legacy Hour Radio Show” go to air.

We encourage everyone, Widows, Legatees, Youth and Staff to tune in to 101.5 FM to listen in and hear history in the 
making. The people who put the program together, and the people announcing on air are all Legacy Widows. Since 
January two teams of Widows (8 in all) have been undergoing training in radio production and program making, and 
throughout 2012 they will be dedicating a lot of time to making sure that the weekly Legacy Hour radio show goes to 
air every Monday at 3:00pm.

The program will feature lots of music as well as reminiscences from Legacy Widows, information about what’s 
happening at Legacy, as well as useful information on services to help you at home or in the community. We’re sure it 
will be entertaining, helpful and enjoyable to listen to. You’ll probably hear voices and stories of people you know, and 
who knows, perhaps you might come on air to share your own story!

The program is designed to close whatever gap there might be between you and Legacy. If it is getting harder to get 
around, if you fi nd that you are losing contact with people around you, then we encourage you to tune in. Or perhaps 
you just want to share the music and experiences of those with whom you have much in common; the Legacy Hour on 
Mondays at 3:00pm on 101.5 FM, Radio Adelaide, is a must for you.

Legacy wishes Co-ordinator, Rosey Clare and our two teams of The Legacy Hour producers best wishes for the launch 
and debut show of the Legacy Hour on 5 March at 3:00pm.

Assistance from Legacy
Telephone 
8231 9812

For country widows 
toll free 

1800 182 270
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Legacy Widows with an allocated Legatee are encouraged to make contact with 
their Legatee for advice or assistance.

If you are unable to contact your Legatee, or if you do not have an allocated 
Legatee, you can contact the Duty Legatee at Legacy House between the hours 
of 10am and 1pm Monday to Friday.

Another opportunity to discuss any matters with a Legatee is at your monthly 
Widows’ Club or Social Group meeting – a Liaison Legatee is usually in 
attendance at these meetings.

Team 1
With the coordinator Rosey (left), are Hazel Hemer,  
Marlene Jarvis, Clare Taylor, Helen Uppington and 

Ruth Adams (front)

Team 2
With the coordinator Rosey (left), are Legatee Denise McCann, 

May Shotton, Barbara Saunders, Heather McNamara and 
Jean Coote (front)

Team 2Team 1
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A Message from the President
Dear Ladies,

Happy New Year to 
you all. I trust you all 
enjoyed Christmas with 
loved ones and that the 
quieter time provided the 
chance for some rest and 
contemplation. Hopefully 
you have made New Year 
resolutions that you can 
achieve.

My wife Heather, and I 
stayed at home for Christmas this year and enjoyed 
catching up with family and friends. It is a good time 
to connect with friends some of whom we see only 
annually. We thought of you all and hoped that you 
were enjoying the season in your own ways.

I am pleased to report that I am back in good health, 
and was in time to enjoy Christmas. Thanks to those 
who wished me well. I am looking forward to visits 
this year to meet our Country ladies. The fi rst will 

be to Kadina in February and there will be a steady 
progression through the year. There is also a fairly full 
calendar of events in Adelaide where I will represent 
Legacy and our interests to other organisations all of 
which take a keen interest in your activities.

I encourage you to tune into Legacy Hour when 
it starts broadcasting this year. Details are in the 
Newsletter. Also, I encourage you to stay in touch with 
one another, by phone and visit. There are many who 
would appreciate a call or visit from another just to 
keep in touch. 

Finally, don’t forget the threat of fi res if you live in a fi re 
prone area. Refresh your plans and make sure you 
share them with family and neighbours. Summer has 
been fairly mild so far but it has a while to go yet.
Until next time, I wish you all well and look forward to 
meeting you during the year.
Yours in Legacy

Bob Willis
President

MRS SIMS 100TH BIRTHDAY

Living at home and going out at least twice a week to 
Council activities are Evelyn Sims’ recipe for attaining 
her 100th birthday on 4 December 2011.  Evelyn had a 
wonderful garden party supported by her very close and 
caring family and friends to which Legatees Meredith 
Wyles and Pam Judge, representing Legacy, were invited. 

Mrs Sims received  congratulatory messages from Her 
Majesty, Queen Elizabeth, the Governor General, the 
Governor of SA, Prime Minister, Leader of the Opposition, 
and Mr Steve Georganis member for Hindmarsh as well 
as the President of Legacy, Mr R Willis. Legacy Adelaide 
congratulates Evelyn Sims on achieving this wonderful 
milestone.

Pictured to the left are Mrs Evelyn Sims, 
Legatees Pam Judge and Meredith Wyles.

RADIO HISTORY - DID YOU KNOW...
                 

1923 First Australian Radio Broadcast went to air
1928 Population 5,411,000
1932 ABC launched 12 radio stations 
1940’s Number of female radio announcers : before the war =0
         : during the war =19
      : after the war = 1-2 per state 
1950 Membership of the ‘Arganauts Club’ for children reached 50,000
1961 There were 6.5 million radio receivers for 10.54 million people
1976 Australia’s longest running radio ‘soap’ Blue Hills reached Episode 5797
1980 More radios in Australia than people. Population 14,698,000
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VIP HOME SERVICES AND 
LEGACY JOIN FORCES

In a unique partnership, the national home maintenance 
service provider, VIP, and Legacy have joined to help 
each other’s special brand of community service.

VIP, who provide Home, Window & Carpet Cleaning as 
well as Lawns & Gardens Maintenance, have offered to 
support Legacy Widows in metropolitan Adelaide with 
Lawns & 
Gardens support, while we know that those who support 
Legacy are in turn supported by everyone in the 
community.

“We know that some of our ladies are doing it really 
tough, and although free, regular garden maintenance 
for each and every widow in Legacy will not be possible, 
through VIP we will now be able to send a contractor 
around to do emergency garden maintenance”, said 
Legacy CEO, Rainer Jozeps.

Where a Legatee, or Committee becomes aware of the 
particular special diffi culties of a widow, Legacy will 
assist with garden maintenance support through this 
special arrangement with VIP Home Services. Also, VIP 
has offered to maintain the gardens at Legacy’s Goolwa 
cottage as well as the newer property at Victor Harbor.

A highly ethical and community focused organisation, all 
VIP Franchisees are Police checked before gaining VIP 
Home Services accreditation.

“We are grateful to VIP Home Services for their 
support and encourage all Widows and Legatees in 
good circumstances to use VIP for their own garden 
maintenance needs”’ said Rainer Jozeps.

VIP Franchisees with CEO Rainer Jozeps 
at Legacy House

From the CEO

 Adelaide Legacy Newsletter 

GREAT THINGS TO COME

LEGACY 2012 CALENDAR

Enclosed with this edition of the Newsletter is the Legacy 
2012 Calendar.

The Calendar has the Legacy House telephone numbers, 
emergency telephone numbers and space for you to write 
in other numbers that are important to you.

2012 promises to be a year of 
great things to come.

The fi rst broadcast of the Legacy 
Radio Hour on 101.5 FM will 
take place on Monday March 
5 at 3:00pm. We all wish our 
two teams of radio producers/
presenters who have been 
undergoing training at Radio 
Adelaide lots of luck as they 
embark on a very exciting 
project. These women are all 
Legacy Widows and are bursting 
with ideas for the weekly radio 

program. It’s an Australian fi rst, and Legacy Clubs in other 
states are watching with enormous interest. With funding 
from the SA Government, we have appointed Rosey Clare 
(once a Legacy youth) to help co-ordinate the project. 
Good luck to everyone involved!

The Victor Harbor house has come on stream and 
bookings have been taken well into 2012. Along with 
the Goolwa cottage, we are thrilled that Legacy Widows 
have access to very affordable holiday accommodation. A 
change is as good as a holiday, and what a great place to 
have a break!

Legacy’s Phone a Friend program is up and running, and 
we hope that Ladies in the southern suburbs especially, 
with some time to spare, might be able to make a few 
social phone calls to other Legacy Widows. You don’t have 
to visit, or organise any special activities. We only ask 
that you make a few phone calls to others whom we know 
would appreciate a social chat from time to time. Please 
ring Karyn Webb, Alison James or Rebecca Watcol on 
8231 9812 for more information.

On behalf of the staff at Legacy I wish everyone a vibrant 
and joyful 2012. And of course, if you need assistance of 
any kind please call us on 8231 9812.

Rainer Jozeps
Chief Executive Offi cer
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It probably isn’t known that Monday to Friday, 48 weeks a year, Legatees make telephone contact with 30 Widows 
a day living in metropolitan Adelaide. These women, who do not have an ‘allocated Legatee’, are generally in good 
shape, and in almost all cases it’s beaut for Widows and Legatee just to have a cheerful chat. However, some Legatees 
do discover in the course of their phone call that all is not as good as it could be for a person and refer the Widow on to 
Legacy staff for further follow up. 

Through the Daily Phone-Out Program around 50 Duty Legatees make a total of 7,200 phone calls a year which now 
means Adelaide Legacy can maintain contact with an individual Widow every  9 months. With these phone calls, 
and the bi-monthly Widows’ Newsletter, as well as Widows’ Clubs & Social Groups (for those who attend), there are 
numerous opportunities for Legacy and Legacy Widows to maintain friendships and contact. 

See below for profi les of some of these cheerful and helpful Duty Legatees. Perhaps one of them might ring you one 
day....

Daily Phone-Outs to Widows

Legatee Helen Adamson

Why did you join Legacy? 
Legacy was very helpful 
when my husband died, 
and I thoroughly enjoy 
being President of the 
Marion Widows Club. 

What do you most enjoy 
in your role? 
In a way, I have already 
been helping Legacy 
Widows, but now, I will 
also be doing it through 
the auspices of being a 
Legatee

What do you see as your role as Duty Legatee in the 
Daily Phone-Out program?
To connect with the widows in a manner that they are 
comfortable talking to the Legatee and able to discuss 
their positives and problems, and just to have a good 
chat. 

Is there a common theme that you can identify coming 
from your chats with Widows?
There seems to be those short calls where the widow 
is alright and doesn’t really need any assistance at the 
time, there are some who love a chat who are delightful 
to talk with and there are also those ladies who are a bit 
unsure of who you are or why you are calling. 

• My favourite movie is ‘Lord of the Rings’
• When it comes to music I enjoy Empire of the Sun 

and Pink
• Sporting teams - I grew up in St Morris, which is 

Norwood country. When I joined the army I decided 
to take the red and blue with me and depending 
on which state I was posted to, it was either AFL or 
League I would support that team.  My husband did 
the same. 

Legatee Mark Keynes

Why did you join Legacy?
I joined Legacy because 
I was a soldier for 27 
years and in that time 
a number of people I 
knew were either killed or 
died during their service.  
Legacy was there to help 
look after their partners 
and children. I also have 
several friends whose 
fathers were killed in 
Vietnam and Legacy was 
a big part of their life as 
they grew up.

What do you most enjoy in your role?
Being of help to others.

What do you see as your role as a Duty Legatee in the 
Daily Phone-Out program?
To be a person our widows can relate to.

Is there a common theme that you identify coming from 
your chats with Widows?
I am constantly amazed at how stoic so many widows 
are. They all say how much they appreciate what 
Legacy does. Most widows I have spoken to say they 
are well looked after by their children, which is very 
comforting to hear.

• My favourite movie is almost any movie with 
Anthony Hopkins in it.

• I don’t really have a favourite singer or musician as 
such but my greatest enjoyment is listening to my 
wife play the piano.

• In sport I always support the underdog but don’t 
have a favourite sport or team as such.
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Legatee Di Fairhead

Why did you join Legacy? 
When I retired after 
nearly 40 years working 
as a physiotherapist, a 
friend asked if I would be 
interested in becoming a 
Legatee. I thought maybe 
it was possible my past 
experiences may be of 
value, that of “A year 
working as physio in the 1st 
Aust Fd Hosp in Vietnam....
marrying an Army Offi cer 
and moving 9 times in the next 15 years...the highs and 
lows of family life....all the time loving my physio work, 
latterly rehab with older people.”

What do you most enjoy in your role?
I really enjoy sitting down having a cuppa with my 
widows. They are such a strong group with many tales 
to tell and very independent.  If I am allowed to do 
something to physically help them, I am even happier.

What do you see as your role as a Duty Legatee in the 
Daily Phone-Out program?
To make friendly contact to fi nd out how they are 
managing physically, socially, fi nancially.  If they are 
having problems and family support is unable to help or 
they have no family to support them, I would refer them 
to Legacy Welfare.

Is there a common theme that you identify coming from 
your chats with Widows?
Those widows who have diminished mobility and/or 
loss of drivers licence are the ones who are sometimes 
lonely and unhappy. Many widows have wonderful 
support from family, but some have distant family, very 
few on my lists have had no family support. 

• My favourite movie is ‘Indochine’ 
• Music depends on the mood either something like 

Roberta Flack or Placido Domingo.
• I play tennis every Friday morning with a group of 

tennis players, happily growing slower and older 
together on the court - the “All Weather(ed) Girls 
Tennis Club”. Resting between sets, we solve the 
problems of the world and each other’s dilemmas!

Legatee Andy Dewar

Why did you join 
Legacy?
Two of my friends 
whom I served 
with, are long term 
Legatees in other 
states. Over the 
years at reunions 
etc,  they talked 
about their roles 
as Legatees and 
the support they 
receive from 
Legacy helping widows and youth,  so I decided when 
the time was right that I could do that and make a 
contribution also.

What do you most enjoy in your role? 
Legacy to me is a special organisation and I am proud 
to be part of it. I enjoy being part of the Henley and 
Grange Widows club and the camaraderie there. I also 
enjoy working with the widows I’ve been allocated in the 
area, along with a young family.  I’ve been a Legatee 
for 18 months and I do enjoy the support I’ve had from 
Legacy in helping me to support my widows and youth.

What do you see as your role as a Duty Legatee in the 
Daily Phone-Out program?
To help as required the various Widows Clubs and 
groups that come and go through the ground fl oor 
Auditorium, to be a good listener on the phone and 
determine if the widow needs help even though the 
widow may not request it.

Is there a common theme that you identify coming from 
your chats with Widows?
All the widows I’ve spoken to tell me they love receiving 
the newsletter. Most of the widows I speak to do have 
strong family support, and they say it is good to know 
that Legacy is there should they need to call. The 
courtesy call is well received, and to have a chat means 
a lot also.

• My favourite movie is ‘Outlaw Josie Wells’ starring 
Clint Eastwood

• Music - well it would have to be Abba
• My favourite sport is Cricket when we are winning. I 

play golf several times a week.

Daily Phone-Outs to Widows
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Australia Day has just passed us by and we hope you were 
able to celebrate with a barbecue or picnic, making the 
most of our great outdoors. 
This version of an old favourite might be a tasty treat for 
you to try on family and friends.

Ingredients (Serves 8)

• ¾ cup of caster sugar
• 4 eggwhites
• ½ cup fl aked almonds
• 300ml thickened cream
• 1 tablespoon icing sugar mixture 
• 400g tub sliced peaches in juice,  drained, chopped 
• 2 passionfruit, halved 
• Icing sugar, to serve

Method:

1. Preheat oven to 180°C/160°C fan-forced. Grease a 
25cm x 30cm Swiss roll pan. Line with baking paper, 
allowing a 2cm overhang on all sides. Place a second 
sheet of baking paper on a fl at surface. Sprinkle with 1 
tablespoon caster sugar. 

2. Using an electric mixer, beat eggwhites until stiff peaks 
form. Add remaining caster sugar. Beat for 10 minutes 
or until sugar has dissolved. Spread mixture over 
prepared pan. Smooth top. Sprinkle with almonds. 
Bake for 10 minutes or until top just starts to brown. 

3. Meanwhile, using an electric mixer, beat cream and 
icing sugar until stiff peaks form. Pat peaches dry with 
paper towel. 

4. Turn meringue onto prepared baking paper. Remove 
lining paper. Cool for 3 minutes. Spread with cream 
mixture. Top with peaches and passionfruit pulp. Roll 
up meringue from one long end to enclose fi lling. Place 
on a plate and refrigerate for 1 hour. Serve dusted with 
icing sugar

Pavlova roll is best made on day of serving.

Recipe Corner Noticeboard
IMPORTANT

Please let us know of any change in your address by 
completing the advice form on page 12 and returning it 
to:-

The Records Clerk, Legacy Club of Adelaide, GPO Box 
1367, ADELAIDE 5001

Any change of marital status or telephone number 
should also be advised.

DO YOU NEED LEGAL ADVICE?

Does your Will need updating?
Do you want to set up a Power of Attorney?

Legacy Adelaide has secured an agreement with three 
solicitors to help our ladies keep their legal affairs in 
order.    The fi rst appointment is FREE and subsequent 
services are provided with a 50% discount when you tell 

them you are a Legacy Widow.

Rod Genders LLB
Genders & Partners

34 Unley Road
UNLEY SA 5061
Ph: 8212 7233

Joan Sedsman LLB(Hons), TEP
Solicitor

65 Gilbert Street
ADELAIDE SA 5000

Ph: 8231 0256

Scales & Partners
Carrington Chambers
48 Carrington Street
ADELAIDE SA 5000

Ph: 8212 4334  Fax: 8212 5054

BUDGET/LOANS COUNSELLING

If you are in need of advice regarding general budgeting 
or matters such as debt consolidation, review of 
mortgages and loans, or general fi nancial advice, you 
can phone Legacy 
for an appointment 
with Legatee John 
Crouch who is 
currently fulfi lling this 
role.  He is available 
twice per month on 
a Wednesday and 
appointments are 
booked through our 
receptionists and are 
free of charge.
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Entertainment
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DIARY DATES FOR 2012

March 3 Charter Flight to Woomera and 
  Lake Eyre
April 25  ANZAC Day 
June 15  Luncheon with Normie Rowe at Legacy   
  House
June 29/30 Heats of Legacy Junior Public Speaking   
  at Legacy House
July 14   Legacy Race Day at Morphetville
August 24 State Final of Legacy Junior Public   
  Speaking Award  at Legacy House
September 1 Army Band Concert – Elder Hall
September 2-8 Legacy Week
September 7  Badge Day
November 11  Remembrance Day

LORD MAYORS GALA CONCERT

Enjoy a day out at the Lord Mayor’s Gala Concert Series.

Presented by Adelaide City Council, in partnership with 
the band of the South Australian Police

Dates:   20 March and 12 June 2012
Cost :    Tickets for Seniors Card holders are $5.
Times:   Tuesdays from 12.30 pm to 2.30 pm 
Venue:   Adelaide Town Hall 
Transport:  Adelaide Metro’s free bus services   
  for seniors between 9 and 3
Tickets:  Book at BASS by phoning 131 246,   
  go online at www.bass.net.au 

SENIORS CARD UPDATE

The 2012 edition of the Seniors Card Discount 
Directory, Your Lifestyle Guide, will be distributed 
throughout December and January to all households 
where a Seniors Card holder resides.

During 2012, Seniors Card holders will receive a new 
Seniors Card in the mail. The new card will be issued 
at no cost and will incorporate smartcard technology 
for use on Adelaide’s new Metrocard public transport 
electronic ticketing system.

Seniors Card holders will continue to travel free on all 
Adelaide Metro public transport services from 9.01am 
to 3.00pm on weekdays and all day on weekends and 
public holidays. 

At all other times, Seniors Card holders pay around 
50% of the fare price. More information about the new 
Seniors Card and the Metrocard ticketing system will 
be provided in the coming months.

To be eligible for a Seniors Card, you need to be at 
least 60 years of age, a permanent resident of SA 
and not working more than 20 hours a week in paid 
employment. 

Apply online at www.sa.gov.au/seniorscard or pick up 
an application form from your local Post Offi ce.

QUICK QUIZ - ‘RADIO HISTORY’

1. What year did the longest running radio serial ‘Blue Hills’ fi rst go on air? 
 
2. Who wrote both radio serials, ‘The Lawsons’ and ‘Blue Hills’?
 
3. ‘Boys and girls come out to play....’ was the jingle for which ABC Children’s
 program which was fi rst broadcast in Perth? 

4. What was the name of the fi rst woman radio announcer employed by the  
 ABC In 1946?
         
5. What year did the serial ‘Dad and Dave’ fi rst go to air? 
   
6. The very popular children’s program that commenced in 1933 was ‘Jason & ‘?  

The answers to this months Quick Quiz are located on page 8.
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Clubs News
PAYNEHAM LEGACY WIDOWS’ CLUB

Payneham Legacy Widows enjoyed a bus trip to 
Eudunda on 28th September, 2011.
The Museum Trust members prepared a delicious 
country banquet luncheon and there was time for some 
shopping.
The Club intend to plan another trip during this year.

PAYNEHAM LEGACY WIDOWS CLUB

RSL Hall, 360 Payneham Road, Payneham 
on the third Wednesday of the month at 10.00am.

PRESIDENT & SECRETARY:
Mrs M Hinkley Ph: 8165 0975

YOUNGER WIDOWS’ GROUP

Younger widow Peggy Muncaster 
came to the annual brunch in 
December with a plethora of 
medals which she won at the 
recent Masters Games.    Well 
done Peggy from Legacy and 
particularly your friends in the 
Younger Widows’ Group and the 
Tea Tree Gully Legacy Widows 
Club.     
For more information about the 
Tea Tree Gully Widows Club, 
which is very active, please 
contact Jillian Jebb, telephone 
8289 7006.

TEA TREE GULLY LEGACY WIDOWS’ CLUB

RSL Hall, Memorial Drive, Tea Tree Gully 
on the second Wednesday of the month at 10.30am.

PRESIDENT: Mrs K Wunderberg Ph: 8263 2914
SECRETARY: Mrs J Jebb  Ph: 8289 7006

The Younger Widows’ Group annual ‘Christmas Brunch’ 
was held at the (now former) Candles Restaurant in 
Walkerville.  The brunch was well attended and a Kris 
Kringle Bingo gave many the excitement of opening 
unexpected gifts.  It was a great and happy morning.     
For further information about the Younger Widows’ Group 
activities and Sunday lunches please contact Ruth Devine 
on telephone 8362 6983. 

CORRECTION

In last months newsletter, we incorrectly stated that 
Plympton Legacy Widows’ Club meeting is on the third 
Monday of the month at 12:00pm.  Whilst the day was 
correct, the time should have been listed as 11:30am.  

We apologise for any inconvenience this may have 
caused.

QUICK QUIZ ANSWERS 
 1. 1948
 2. Gwen Meredith
 3. Kindergarten of the Air
 4. Margaret Doyle
 5. 1937
 6.  The Argonauts

‘FRESH’ FACES

Whilst preparing to send our children off to camp, three 
of our younger mums had the opportunity to get to 
know each other. Whilst the kids were away, the mums 
got together and enjoyed a spot of Thai Cuisine and 
some great conversation.  
We are keen to build this great support network, so 
if you are interested please contact Karyn at Legacy 
House and she can put you in touch with Carolyn. 
If there is enough interest future ventures can be 

supported by Legacy 
House. 

Photo shows Bridgid 
Johnston, Thelma 
Tugado and Carolyn 
Mitton out for dinner.
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EDITHBURGH PRIMARY HONORS REMEMBRANCE DAY

Following Remembrance Day, we received this wonderful letter from the children of 
Edithburgh Primary - Ed

Dear Mark Taylor, Badge Appeal,

Edithburgh Primary is a small school of fi fty students situated on Southern Yorke 
Peninsula.

As part of our tribute to the memory of those involved in confl icts around the world, my 
class (currently fi fteen Year 3s and 4s) make their own badges and sell them prior to 
and on Remembrance Day.

We placed them in specially designed containers 
around Edithburgh and Coobowie to be sold to the 
general public.

As part of our learning about Remembrance Day, we:
• put up a display at school to remind people about 

Remembrance Day.
• made and laminated 2011 Remembrance 

Crosses whcih we places on the graves of 
members of the armed forces in our local 
cemetery.

• made our own badges to wear and to sell.
• made up boxes for our badges which we placed 

in different locations.
• made a fl oral tribute in the shape of a cross, by gluing red roses onto 

a cardboard cut out.
• went to Bublacowie to attend the Remembrance Day service and 

placed our fl oral tribute at the memorial.
• listened to ‘I was only 19” and “Two little boys” and watched footage 

which accompanied the songs.

Please fi nd a cheque enclosed for $166.40 - proceeds from the sale of our 
badges.

Yours sincerely,

Kath Dawes
(on behalf of the 3/4 class)

A big thanks to all involved from Legacy - Ed

VICTOR HARBOR HOLIDAY HOUSE – OPENING FEBRUARY 2012!

This lovely home is centrally located on Victoria Street and will be available from 6th February 2012. The three 
bedroom house can accommodate 4-6 people.  This house is more suited to those ladies and their families, who are 
quite mobile as there are several steps both at the back and front of the house.  The shower is situated over a low 
bath, which means guests will need to step over the side of the bath in order to gain access to the shower.

Rates: $50 per week Legacy Widows, 
$100 per week for non Legacy Adults.  

Some bookings remain for 2012. 
Phone Christine on 8231 9812
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WELCOME ROSEMARY CLARE - ‘LEGACY HOUR’  COORDINATOR

My affi liation with Legacy dates back more than 10 years, when at age 13 I lost my father (a WWII) veteran to cancer. 
Initially Legacy provided fi nancial and emotional support to my mother and I during this diffi cult time. We especially 
appreciated this support as we lived in a rural setting on Kangaroo Island. In the years following my father’s death, 
Legacy provided me with many wonderful opportunities to meet people who had experienced similar unfortunate 
circumstances. I attended a variety of camps and trips with my fondest memory being of the Anzac Day memorial 
service in Canberra.

Legacy has supported my education and I am currently studying a 
Masters Degree in Communication. At 25 years of age, I certainly 
feel that the experiences and skills I have acquired (largely as a 
result of the opportunities made available by Legacy) have and will 
continue to serve me well personally and professionally. I feel so 
honoured to be taking on the role of Legacy Hour Coordinator and 
to be playing such an important part in this exciting new initiative. 
 
(We are very pleased to welcome Rosemary (Rosey) to our staff 
team at Legacy House and we look forward to the success of the 
Legacy Hour program - Ed.)
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Can’t fi nd Radio Adelaide or 
The Legacy Radio Hour?

If you are out of range, or living in the country, you can 
still listen in on the internet; go to: 

• http://radio.adelaide.edu.au
• click on “Listen Online”
• click on “Broadband User” or “Dial-up User” 

‘The Legacy Hour’ Launch

Wednesday February 29

Legacy Widows are invited to come to the offi  cial launch of 
The Legacy Hour Radio Show.

Come along, meet Guest Presenter, Nan Witcomb and our two 
teams of program producers/presenters (who are Legacy Widows).

Join us for morning tea and to welcome the fi rst program
which will go to air live on March 5 at 3:00pm.

Unfortunately we can only accept the fi rst 80 RSVPs due to space 
limitaƟ ons, so fi rst in best dressed.

Venue:  Legacy House, 102 Franklin Street Adelaide

Time:      10:30am – 11:30am

RSVP:     (08) 8231 9812
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CITY
LAUREL
President:  Mrs S S Butler Telephone: 8447 2164
Secretary:  Mrs G Armstrong Telephone: 8358 1801

MYRTLE SOCIAL GROUP
Coordinator:  Mrs E Hirst Telephone: 8269 5472

POPPY
President:  Mrs C E Bland Telephone: 8362 3171
Secretary:  Mrs B J Gordon Telephone: 8265 2173

ROSEMARY
President:  Mrs Y Northcott Telephone: 8264 4503
Secretary:  Mrs P L Schmidt Telephone: 8355 3836

SUBURBAN
ABERFOYLE PARK
President:  Mrs N Grafton Telephone: 8381 6950
Secretary:  Mrs L Kaderes Telephone: 8381 7348

BLACKWOOD
President:  Mrs J Skinner Telephone: 8278 3657
Secretary:  Mrs E F Holmes Telephone: 8278 1152

BRIGHTON/HOVE
President:  Mrs D P Carter Telephone:  8376 1594
Secretary:  Mrs M Trott  Telephone:  8296 6352

BURNSIDE
President:  Mrs A Badger Telephone: 8332 5458
Secretary:  Mrs M Stevens Telephone: 8332 0526

CENTRAL DISTRICTS
President:  Mrs P M Price Telephone: 8281 4623
Secretary:  Mrs J Goldthorpe Telephone: 8264 0461

COL LIGHT GARDENS
A/President: Mrs M Tunbridge Telephone: 8276 3129
Secretary:     Mrs P L Harvey Telephone: 8277 1115

GAWLER
President:  Mrs J Rispin  Telephone: 8524 7073
Secretary:  Mrs M Heinrich Telephone: 8522 1139

GLENELG NORTH
President:  Mrs C M Bannister Telephone: 8294 1215
Secretary:  Mrs B M Manning Telephone: 8356 5984

HENLEY/GRANGE
President:  Mrs N Greenham Telephone: 8352 5725
Secretary:  Mrs R M Jackway Telephone: 8235 0331

HOLDFAST BAY
President:  Mrs M Trott  Telephone: 8296 8486
Secretary:  Mrs D L Wright Telephone: 8376 4407

KILBURN
President:  Mrs N E Horsell Telephone: 8260 2522
Secretary:  Mrs I F Summers Telephone: 8280 6180

LARGS BAY
President:  Mrs R B Edwards Telephone: 8449 8234

Club Offi ce Bearers
Secretary:  Mrs H L Mathews Telephone: 8242 0331
LOCKLEYS
President:  Mrs B F Cross Telephone: 8443 9570
Secretary:  Mrs L S Wilson Telephone: 8443 5040

MANNINGHAM
President:  Mrs M Scott  Telephone: 8368 1630
Secretary:  Mrs D Chapman Telephone: 8269 1102

MARION
President:  Mrs H K Adamson Telephone: 8322 5746
Secretary:  Mrs V E Grabia Telephone: 8296 7439

MT BARKER & DISTRICTS SOCIAL GROUP
Contact:     Mrs Shirley Ryan Telephone: 8391 6816

NOARLUNGA CENTRE
President:  Mrs B A Thomas Telephone: 8381 8586
Secretary:  Mrs R Hurst  Telephone: 8382 4214

PAYNEHAM
President & Secretary:
Mrs M J Hinkley   Telephone: 8165 0975

PLYMPTON
President:  Mrs J Middleton Telephone: 8297 3101
Secretary:  Mrs B E Buchanan Telephone: 8297 1874

PORT ADELAIDE  
President:  Mrs L Y Hodgins Telephone: 8447 1162
Secretary:  Mrs M Oliffe  Telephone: 8449 3382

SEATON
President:  Mrs J Monaghan Telephone: 8445 9702
Secretary:  

STIRLING & DISTRICT SOCIAL GROUP
Contact:     Legatee Ted Ward Telephone: 8339 6139

TEA TREE GULLY
President:  Mrs K Wunderberg Telephone: 8263 2914
Secretary:  Mrs J Jebb  Telephone: 8289 7006

UNLEY MITCHAM
President:  Mrs M W Fuller Telephone: 8271 7341 
Secretary:  Mrs Nada Uylaki Telephone: 8373 7004

WEST CROYDON 
President:  Mrs S L McMillan Telephone: 8241 5962
Secretary:  Mrs N L Stanton Telephone: 8268 3134

WEST TORRENS
President:  Mrs M E S Palmer Telephone: 8283 3654
Secretary:  Mrs C R Hogben Telephone: 8352 6047

WOODSIDE SOCIAL GROUP
Mrs M Black   Telephone: 8389 7178

YANKALILLA SOCIAL GROUP 
Convenor:  Rhonda Loxton Telephone: 8552 1359

THE YOUNGER WIDOWS’ GROUP
Convenor:   Mrs R Devine Telephone: 8362 6983
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Items included in this publication do not necessarily imply endorsement of goods or services. Whilst every care is taken, Adelaide Legacy cannot be 
held responsible for non-performance of any goods and services; any decision to proceed is at the discretion of the individual. 
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If you are moving, please make sure we don’t lose contact with you!
Complete the notifi cation slip below.

Change of Address Notifi cation
  From: Surname _________________________________________________

   Initials __________________Date of Birth _______________________

Previous Address __________________________________________________________________________________

New Address _____________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________ Post Code ______________

New Phone No _________________________________   ■  ■  Own House / Unit       ■  ■  Renting

■  ■  Retirement Village       ■  ■  Aged Care       ■  ■  Other _______________________________________________________



To: Records Clerk
 Legacy Club of Adelaide
 GPO Box1367  ADELAIDE 5001

Youth News
It’s a very busy time of year for our families with children and young people. The hustle and bustle of the end of the 
school year has come and gone. The youth committee are currently reviewing the yearly updates we receive on each 
child which helps us plan for the educational and other developmental needs of our young people.  

Congratulations go to those older members of our youth who have completed high school studies, TAFE or University 
Studies and those who have gained entry to study programs for 2012. We are proud to support their learning and look 
forward to another great year of success. 

Preparation for camp has kept the Welfare Staff very busy and we were thrilled this year to be sending 11 of our 
young people on camp to either Bussleton (WA) or the Queensland Sunshine Coast.  A meet and greet lunch was 
held at Legacy House for the young people heading to Brisbane which gave both the young people and the mums 
the opportunity to get to know each other a little before the ‘5 am’ start at the airport. It was great that Legatees Ian 
Wittenberg and Andy Dewar were also able to join the party. 

We look forward to sharing their adventures with you in the next newsletter. 
 

Ivy Tugado, Jamille Mitton-Baker & 
Tess Harmer at the Lunch

Tess Harmer (8yrs) drew this great picture at the Lunch.  
Legacy Rocks

Person 1 “ Thank you for helping me Legacy”, Person 2 “ No Probs”


